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1. (○) Mrs.

2. Ruth Gronvold

3. Shorelline

4. (○) Richmond Beach

5. ra.gronvold@gmail.com

6. 05/23/2022

7. Ordinance No. 967

8. I live on 27th Ave NW and have just been made aware of what the City of Shoreline is discussing on
May 23rd and then voting on June 6th regarding Ordinance No. 967. This ordinance if passed will
directly affect every single home owner on 27th Ave NW and thus I am wondering why we were not
notified of the City's plans for acquiring the beach at the south end of the street. 
We home owners especially those of us living to the south of the bridge already put up with foot
traffic and vehicle traffic going to the beach. During the summer the traffic increases to such
degrees that at times there is no where for us to park our vehicles or have family or friends over
and park their cars. Where does the City propose to put a parking lot for the cars wishing to go to
this newly minted beach? How is the City going to make the beach ADA accessible? Where are the
toilets going to be installed? What about a gate to block the beach off in the evening hours like at
the Richmond Beach Salt Water Park and Kayu Kayu AC Park? I also have heard that the city is in
talks with BNSF to acquire land on the east side of 27th Ave NW to put in a path for pedestrians to
reach the beach. If any of you have been down 27th Ave NW that property narrows down to almost
nothing at the south end of the street. The pedestrian path would be hard pressed not to end up in
the street. I would think that this would be a major safety concern for the City. Also if the City does
acquire this land on the east side of 27th Ave NW how wide would the path be and is there going to
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be room enough for an emergency vehicle to get down the street and then turn around and get
back out. I feel like this proposal has been rushed through the Council without any input from the
neighbors on the street that are going to be directly effected by this decision. I do not feel like the
home owners on 27th Ave NW have been given a far chance to voice our concerns and grievances
regarding this purchase.

9. (○) Oppose

Thank you,
City of Shoreline
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